
 
 
 
Whereas the Niagara Parks Commission (“NPC”) has considered options for the 
operation or closing of its marina on the Niagara River in Fort Erie, near Miller’s Creek;  
  
Whereas in 2005, the NPC agreed to work with the Town of Fort Erie to permit the Fort 
Erie Economic Development & Tourism Corporation (“EDTC”) to undertake a Request 
for Proposals process for the expansion and enhancement of the marina and potential 
development of the lands between the Niagara Parkway and Cairns Crescent (“the 
adjacent lands”);  
 
Whereas as a result of the cooperative efforts of the NPC, Town of Fort Erie and the 
EDTC, submissions were received for expansion and enhancement of the marina and 
the development of a resort on the adjacent lands; 
  
Whereas since 2012, the NPC has embarked on a number of processes with a view to 
proceed with a marina/resort development at the Miller’s Creek Marina, including 
consultations with the Town of Fort Erie and Niagara Region; 
 
Whereas the NPC’s most recent initiative resulted at the end of August 2017 in no 
proponent submitting a response to the NPC’s Request for Proposals for development 
at the marina; 
  
Whereas the NPC continues to be committed to marina enhancements and 
development on the adjacent lands; 
  
Whereas the Council of the Region of Niagara understands that there remains 
developer interest in proceeding to develop the marina and adjacent lands at Miller’s 
Creek Marina.  
  
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 
  
1. That the Council of the Region of Niagara REITERATES its continuing support for the 
expansion and enhancement of the marina and a resort development on the adjacent 
lands at the Niagara Park Commission’s Miller’s Creek Marina;  
  
2. That Council URGES the Niagara Parks Commission to continue its discussions with 
the Province of Ontario regarding the transfer of a portion of the adjacent lands to 
facilitate redevelopment of the marina and development of a resort;  
  
3. That Council REQUESTS the Niagara Parks Commission to review the realignment 
of the Niagara Parkway to allow for the development of the marina and resort 
development;  
  



4. That Council REQUESTS that the Niagara Parks Commission work with the Town of 
Fort Erie and the Region of Niagara in the preparation and circulation of a public  
Request or Call  for Proposals (RFP) that maintains the integrity of the mandate of the 
Niagara Parks Commission;  
  
5. That a copy of this resolution BE FORWARDED to the Chair of the Niagara Parks 
Commission for action;  
  
6. That a copy of this resolution BE FORWARDED to the Premier of the Province of 
Ontario, the Minister of Tourism, Culture and Sport, the Minister of Infrastructure, the 
Chair of the Region of Niagara, local area MPPs, and the Honourable Tony Baldinelli, 
MP; and  
  
7. That a copy of this resolution BE CIRCULATED to the Councils of the local 
municipalities in Niagara for their support. 


